
 

 

CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

December 3, 2020 

The City Council held a public hearing on proposed ordinance 2020-002 at Thomas Jefferson. Public 
hearing was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call:  Cindy Humke, Chris Wood, 
John Bartello, and Chris Norman were present.  Absent:  Cathi Fouts.  Humke moved and was seconded 
by Bartello to approve the agenda.  Motion carried 4-0.      

Guests:  Greg Davis 

New Business:  

a. Norman moved and was seconded by Humke to open the public hearing.  Motion carried 4-
0.  The City Clerk announced that no written objections had been placed on file.  
Whereupon, the Mayor called for any oral objections, and there were two objections by 
Davis.  

i.     Davis objected to a part of the proposed ordinance that allows the City or any of its 
agents to go unto property owner’s property to inspect the premises to ensure that all 
applicable conditions have been met. Davis wanted at least 24 hours notice for safety.  

ii.    Davis objected to the annual $10 Chicken Permit fee saying it was just another way to 
tax our residents, some who were already over taxed. 

b. After due consideration and discussion, Council agreed to change the wording to allow for at 
least 24 hours notice to come on property owner’s property to inspect the premises to 
ensure that all applicable conditions have been met.  Council did not agree to remove the 
$10 charge for an annual chicken permit. Upon roll call vote of regular meeting, motion 
carried unanimously to have a second public hearing on the matter of Proposed Ordinance 
2020-002 to include changes made. 

Bartello moved and was seconded by Norman to close the public hearing.  Motion carried 4-0. 

Next Public hearing to be held January 7, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 

Next City Council meeting will be held directly after public hearing January 7, 2021. 

Minutes submitted by Kathy Andreas, City Clerk 
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